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Action Request Response 

 

To:  Utah Public Service Commission 

From:  Utah Division of Public Utilities 
   Chris Parker, Director 
  Energy Section 
   Artie Powell, Manager 
   Abdinasir Abdulle, Utility Technical Consultant 

Date:  August 5, 2019 

Re:  Approve Tariff Changes, Docket No. 19-035-T06 – Application of Rocky Mountain 
Power for approval of an Indoor Agricultural Lighting Tariff, Electric Service 
Schedule No. 22 – Compliance Filing. 

 

Recommendation (Approval) 

The Division of Public Utilities (“Division”) recommends the Public Service Commission 

(“Commission) approve, effective August 1, 2019, Rocky Mountain Power’s (“RMP”) proposed 

tariff sheets containing updates to all surcharge-related electric service schedules to include 

Schedule 22.  

Issue and Discussion 

On July 10, 2019, in Docket No. 19-035-T06, the Commission issued an Order approving 

Electric Service Schedule 22. In this Order, the Commission directed RMP to file updates to all 
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surcharge-related electric service schedules to include Schedule 22 within 15 days of the date of 

the Order. These Schedules include Schedules 80, 91, 94, 98, 193, 196, and 197.1 

 

In Compliance with the Commission Order, On July 25, 2019, RMP filed its proposed tariff 

updates to Schedules 80, 91, 98, 193, 196, and 197. The update to Electric Service Schedule No. 

94, Energy Balancing Account Pilot Program, to reflect Schedule 22 was included in the 

Company’s July 18, 2019 filing in Docket No. 19-035-T11, which also reflects an August 1, 

2019 effective date. 

 

The Division reviewed the tariff sheets filed by RMP for compliance and determined that they 

are in compliance with the above-mentioned Commission Order. Therefore, the Division 

recommends the Commission approve the updated tariff sheets. 

 
 

CC: Jana Saba, RMP 
 Michele Beck, OCS 

                                                 
1 Rebuttal Testimony of RMP’s Witness, Mr. Robert M. Meredith. Docket No. 19-035-T06 

 


